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SAFE 
RESPECTFUL 
RESPONSIBLE 

Lost at Sea - School Concert 

Monday 23 September @ 12:00pm                                      Tickets sales close on Friday                                       
Tuesday 24 September @ 7:00pm                                        13 September, so please make                                    
Thursday 26 September @ 7:00pm                                      sure you have put your order in. 

 



Principal’s Report 

NAPLAN- This week sees us receive our NAPLAN results, we have truly achieved great results. 

The growth in our students over all areas has been above state average. An example of this is in 

Spelling where the state average growth has been 83.2% and we have had a growth of 105.4%. 

Also in Writing the state had an average growth of 59.3% and we had a growth of 81.3%.       

Results like these are rare and this is absolutely due to our wonderful staff who reflect on their 

teaching craft and always are researching best practice and bring this knowledge to our               

classrooms each and every day. I would like to personally thank them for their collaborative and 

collective effort and to the students who have taken on feedback and have implemented that into 

their learning each day. Again congratulations to our whole community. 

EDUCATION WEEK OPEN DAY - Thank you for your support last week as we celebrated 

Education Week with open classrooms and a sausage sizzle, together with our Father’s Day 

stall. The positive feedback that I have been given has been tremendous. We are very proud of 

our school and to be recognised by you all is exactly what our vision is all about. We want 

Wollondilly to be the best school it can be with the most engaged children who feel they have 

active voices. Thank you to the staff for their support of this day and Miss Carroll for all of your 

organisation.  

NAIDOC WEEK -Miss Carroll also organised NAIDOC week, we had visiting Indigenous leaders 

creating wonderful artwork with our students. Thank you Miss Carroll. Thank you to the leaders 

of the Lands Council for your time and wonderful cultural activities with our students. 

TOURNAMENT OF THE MINDS- Tournament of Minds is a problem solving programme for 

teams of students from both primary and secondary years. Tournament's aim is to enhance the 

potential of our youth by developing diverse skills, enterprise, time management, and the              

discipline to work collaboratively within a challenging and competitive environment. They are  

required to solve demanding, open-ended challenges. Tournament of Minds is an opportunity for 

students with a passion for learning and problem solving to demonstrate their skills and talents in 

an exciting, vibrant and public way. Mrs Facer and Mr Friend have spent many hours preparing 

our teams for this challenge and this is the first time Wollondilly has entered. Thank you to the 

teachers’ students and parents for taking time out of your Father’s day to bring the students to 

Wollongong University. 

PARENT PORTAL-Upcoming Changes To Sentral. Wollondilly is in the process of planning to 

implement the use of the Sentral Parent Portal. The aim is to have it start at the beginning of 

Term 4, 2019. We will be commencing one class at a time to ensure the process is working well. 

There will be a note coming home soon with all the details, however here is a quick overview of 

what it will entail: 

 Digital notes. No more permission notes to sign or papers sent home. 
 Push notifications to notify parents of a new message from the school. 
 Instant messaging to communicate to parents swiftly and easily. 
 Online management of parent-teacher interviews (Semester 1, 2020) 
 Online Calendar 
 Digital academic report (Semester 1, 2020) 
 A note will be going home soon with more information about our new online Parent Portal. 

Have a great fortnight 

Vicki Stokes 

Principal 



 Dates for your Diary 

2019 TERM 3 

Week 10         

Monday 23,  

Tuesday 24 & 

Thursday 26 

September 

School Concert Performances. 

Monday 23 September at 12pm 

Tuesday 24 September at 7pm 

Thursday 26 September at 7pm. 

Week 10      

Friday 27          

September 

Last Day of Term 3 for students 

and staff. 

 TERM 4 
Week 1                  

Monday 14  

October 

All Staff and students return to 

school. 

Week 2                  

Friday 25     

October 

Grandparents Day and Book 

Parade.  More details will be 

sent home next term. 

Week 3 

Wednesday 30 

& Thursday 31 

October 

Stage 2 (Years 3 & 4) . Attending 

ZoosnooZ an unique sleepover 

experience at Taronga Zoo,  

Sydney. 

Week 4 

Wednesday 6 

November 

P & C Meeting commences at 

7pm in the school library.  All 

welcome to attend. 

Week 5                  

Thursday 14               

November 

Kindergarten 2020, Getting to 

Know You Interviews. 

Week 6                 

Monday 18  

November 

School Swimming Scheme  

commences and concludes  

Friday 29 November. 

Week 8 

Wednesday 4 

December 

P & C Meeting commences at 

7pm in the school library.  All 

welcome to attend. 

Week 10 

Wednesday 18 

December 

School concludes for 2019.   

Term 3 2019 Assemblies                                                                   

There are no Assemblies this Term, 

due to the Concert commitments. 

School Uniform Shop 
Hours 9am till 3:30pm  

 
Mon to Fri 

 
Fully stocked with all your uniform   

requirements. 

Kindergarten 2020 

Wollondilly Public School is accepting Kindergarten  enrolments 

for 2020.  If you have a child who is turning 5 by 31 July 2020, 

please collect an enrolment form from the School  Office.  When you 

come to school to enrol your child please bring the following                  

documents with you: 

 Proof of student’s residential address (e.g. original copies of  

council rates notice, residential lease, electricity  accounts,           

statutory  declaration etc). 

 Birth Certificate or identity documents and  Immunisation  history 

statement. 

 Copies of any family law or other relevant court orders, (if                    

applicable). 

Please return any completed enrolment forms together with                    

supporting  documentation for  processing to the School Office.                           

Thanks                                                                                                                                              

School Administration Office 



Music at Wollondilly  

Wollondilly is very proud to offer so many Performing Arts opportunities to our students. Our concert coming up in 

Week 10 is one of the wonderful events our students can participate in. All students attend fortnightly music and 

dance lessons in the music room during their teacher’s release time and their arts and drama lessons are taught by 

the classroom teachers.  

The many benefits of music education include improved language and reading development, increased self-esteem 

and social skills. Beginning at an early age to develop beat and rhythm skills is a key factor in language develop-

ment so we also run a preschool music session on Tuesday mornings at 9:15am in the music room. Any Goulburn 

families are welcome to attend. 

Students from Year 1 to 6 learn recorder as one part of their music curriculum. Following our performance at the 

Opera House this year and the arrival of some Alto and Tenor recorders, many students are taking up the            

opportunity to gain extra practise time by attending the music room at Fruit Break each day.  

We follow a recorder program called Black Belt Recorder and as student’s skills increase they move from White belt 

up to Black Belt. With the recent arrival of our bigger recorders we have decided that students who reach Black Belt 

are allowed to try out these recorders and learn to play them if they wish. We have a large display in the music room 

where students can move their character along to show which belt level they are on. It has been very exciting to see 

so much movement up the chart in the past few weeks. 

At Wollondilly all students have a labelled recorder to use in class time. Recorders are also available to purchase for 
$10 from the music room if students wish to have one at home to work on their skills.                                                                 
Mrs Dunn 

Guitar and vocal lessons with Polly- Contact Polly at https:// www.facebook.com/pollysrocknroll/ OR TEXT ONLY 

Polly’s guitar and Vocal school on 0421 160 674 

Violin, cello, viola and double bass lessons with Geoff -  For information about lessons, costs and instrument 

hire, please contact Geoff on 0432 314 376 or mail@s-r.id.au. 

 

Piano lessons with Miriam –  Contact Miriam on 0402 548 760 if you are interested in Piano lessons.   

Drum Lessons with Bryn - Embrace your inner beat with drum lessons  available here at Wollondilly on                   

Wednesday and Friday afternoons. Bryn is an advanced Mulwaree HS student, specialising in rock, pop, jazz,                

theatre music and orchestral percussion. Half hour lessons are $25. Phone 0438 253 486. 

Private Music Lessons available  at Wollondilly Public School 

mailto:mail@s-r.id.au









